
Stay up to date with what's happening at Weir by downloading the free Audiri App through the App

or Play Store.

* Be sure to follow your student's year level group on our Audiri App *

Principal's Pen

Welcome to This Edition - Our school has had a wonderful week with plenty going on as we head

into the last month of term. Our teachers have been focusing on the explicit learning areas of

reading and writing to give students every opportunity to engage with their assessment tasks.

Student learning data results to date have been encouraging with our students receiving the

support needed for continued  improvement. Students have been amazing in focusing on the work

they produce and are modelling our high expectations. Our school continues to grow with new

enrolments and a strong community feeling of being proud to belong to our very diverse and

culturally connected community. There is true a sense of belonging…that’s why we love our school…

Weir State School…a STRONG, SMART and CONNECTED community.

Football Gala Day – Last Friday our students participated in the Rugby Union footy gala day and our

team represented our school proudly. Although we may not have taken home the accolades of

winning the competition the team won the hearts of many with their spirit, respect for the

opposition and most of all a strong sense of pride.

NAPLAN – This week saw the national tests begin with our Year 3 and 5 cohorts involved in the

multilayered test approach. NAPLAN is an external measure of student learning and a great way of

checking in on how our school is performing overall and against like schools. Although NAPLAN is
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one measure of student performance Weir State School has many forms of internal testing to

ascertain the level of student performance in our school. All the very best to our NAPLANNERS this

week.

Parent Road Safety - Our school traffic controllers do an amazing job in keeping our students safe.

However, some drivers are choosing to ignore the road rules around our school. Remember to only

park in designated areas and follow speed limits around our school to avoid any accidents. Not

following the road rules endangers the lives of all students and could also incur a fine, as many have

found out over the last week with the police out in force handing out infringement notices.

Carpark Safety - Over the last week QLD police have been patrolling our carpark for cars parked

illegally in zones and on the grass centre median. Unfortunately many fines were issued making the

trip home from school not one to remember. Please understand the carpark does not belong to the

school but sits within QLD transport and fines can be issued. I cannot say when our Police will be

patrolling, however, could I please encourage all motorists to abide by the signs and park in the

correct area.

BULLYING - NO WAY! - There has been a significant amount of media publicity regarding bullying.

This is an area in which significant research has been conducted and the common findings of world-

wide research indicate:

Bullying happens in the majority of schools.

Approximately half of all students  report having been bullied at some time.

The reported incidence of bullying decreases with age.

Boys are more likely to be involved in physical bullying than girls.

Bullying takes many forms.

 

I would love to say that we have no bullying at Weir State School, however, unfortunately bullying

happens at times. I do know that we are fortunate to have relatively small numbers of bullying

incidents and most of this bullying is considered ‘low level’ bullying. ‘Low level’ bullying includes

hurtful teasing, subtle but nasty body language and exclusion from games/groups. Make no mistake;

I have a zero tolerance to bullying behaviour. It is one of the most insidious actions humans can do to

each other. My number one role as Principal is to ensure that every child is feeling safe and happy at

school. Therefore, at Weir State School we take the issue of bullying seriously.

We have ZERO TOLERANCE to bullying. If we become aware of bullying, we immediately deal

with the students involved and will contact parents. It is vital that parents and the school work

together to assist the victim and the bully.

In an extremely busy ‘people place’ like a school, we will not be aware of every bullying incident.

Therefore it is imperative that if parents become aware of an issue, they immediately contact the

school so that we can investigate.



We have very clear procedures to address bullying incidents as they arise.

We reinforce with all students the procedure to follow if they feel they are being bullied.

We focus on primary prevention programs that assist students to develop skills and abilities to

respond to bullying. These are also reinforced at school assemblies.

 

THINGS TO CONSIDER

We will not be able to eliminate bullying completely. We can however, through our concerted

effort and the ‘culture’ of the school, ensure that it is kept to a minimum.

Our experience tells us that in a lot of bullying cases there are always two sides to the story.

Rarely do we have incidents of bullying that are unprovoked. So please listen carefully to your

child and then give the school time to fully investigate the incident

 If you believe your child is being bullied stay calm, do not show heightened emotions or make

threats against the other child that you suspect is doing the bullying. Any adult that does this

under Education Queensland law will be banned from school grounds for a period of up to 60

days.

Come directly to administration and please know our office is open at any time to help with any

concerns you may have

 

 

THIS WEEKS PROVERB – “Mistakes are the beginning not the end of wisdom“

 

Have a wonderful week and “Go the Cowboys”

 

Mr B  -  Principal

Deputy's Desk with Mr Coey

Parent Teacher Interviews… Last week, our Term 1 Parent Teacher Interviews took place. Thank you

to all the parents and carers who came along to discuss their child’s progress. It is always great to

come together and celebrate student achievement and set plans moving forward to further

progress.

Afternoon Traffic Thanks… Just a quick thank you to all our parents and carers for your patience and

understanding during our afternoons when school finishes. Due to our increase in enrolments, our

afternoon traffic around the school and the front of the school has increased. We will continue to



monitor our afternoons and communicate with the community any changes we may need to make to

make our afternoons easier and safer to navigate. Thanks again!

Our Rule of the Week… We are well and truly deep into the term and students and teachers are

working hard in all areas of learning. As the term moves on, resilience and patience can be tested, so

this week’s Rule of the Week is a timely reminder to:

Be Respectful

And… ‘Use school appropriate language.’

Teachers will remind students about speaking nicely to their peers and adults both inside and

outside the classroom. Congratulations to all teachers and students for the Strong start to the year

we’ve had. It’s great walking through the school and feeling that ‘buzz’ of positivity. How good!!!

__________________________

Swimming… With the oppressive heat lately, our school swimming team training hard and

participating in yesterday’s interschool swimming carnival, along with Year 5 and 6 students to be

taking part in our Surf Lifesaving lessons at Riverway in the near future, it’s important we give

ourselves a safety reminder around swimming in general.

Swimming is an important element of our Physical Education program and we strongly encourage all

of our students to participate in the various programs that we offer, not only from a safety aspect,

but swimming is also a wonderful way to beat the heat during our warmer months.

What can’t be ignored when thinking about children learning to swim, are the drowning statistics for

Australia Last year in Australia there were a staggering 248 drowning deaths. Close to 50% of these

drowning deaths occurred away from the coast. The message is simple:  you cannot be complacent

when around any water. In the past year 198 (80%) males and 50 (20%) females drowned in

waterways/pools in Australia, making males (particularly aged 25-34) the most at-risk age

demographic.

Facts at a glance:

Drowning deaths among children 0-4 years (12) decreased by 52%, compared with the 10-year

average, but remain tragically high

Among young people aged 15-24 years, 48% drowned while swimming, highlighting the

importance of swimming and lifesaving lessons in the secondary school years

Swimming was the leading activity being undertaken prior to drowning, accounting for a quarter

of deaths (25%), followed by boating (18%) and falls (15%)

Drowning deaths in rivers decreased by 32% compared with the 10-year average, while deaths in

lakes increased by 19%

(Source Royal life Saving Society Australia © RLSSA)



Sports News

Last Friday, 21 Weir State School students strapped on their

boots, dressed themselves in their footy gear and headed to

Toyota Park at Currajong to participate in the annual Rugby

Union Gala Day.  All of our players were new to the game of

rugby and were up against some more experienced players. 

Originally, we went as one team, with lots of subs.  When we

arrived, there was a withdrawal from another team, so we

split into two teams - Team Sione and Team Bauer.  

Team Bauer found the going more difficult and despite our

best efforts, were unable to come away with a win. There

were many brave efforts from the team members, and we did

come close a couple of times.  A number of tries were scored

and there was some good work in running the ball up. The

MVP was David who ran the ball well and was heavily

involved in each match.

 

Team Sione had more success and walked away with two

wins from the pool games and a very close loss in the final

match. The team played well and displayed some good skills.

The MVP for team Sione was Malakai who was in the middle

of everything during the matches.

Many thanks Mr Sione for your help in making a great day of

Rugby for our students.

 

Throughout the day the group conducted themselves in a

positive fashion and although on the field it was a challenging

day, the Weir teams never gave up and proved to be Strong,

Mr Coey’s Joke of the Week

Q. Can February March?

A.  No… but April May!!!



Smart and Connected!!

If students are interested in trialling, please notify Mr C or

Miss Poletti at least a week before the trial dates.

In 2025 Weir State School will complete NAPLAN Online.

Year 3 will complete a paper version of the Writing Test.

The NAPLAN assessment window is Wednesday 12 March –

Thursday 20 March

NAPLAN TEST SCHEDULE WEIR STATE SCHOOL

WED 12 MARCH - Year 3 & 5 Writing Test

THU 13 MARCH - Year 5 Reading Test

FRI 14 MARCH - Year 3 Reading Test

MON 17 MARCH - Year 5 Conventions of Language Test

TUE 18 MARCH - Year 3 Conventions of Language Test

WED 19 MARCH - Year 5 Numeracy Test

THU 20 MARCH - Year 3 Numeracy Test



School Photos 14th May

From the GO

In my role as Guidance Officer, I work closely with students and parents to help improve school

engagement.  I will be running the following programs at Weir SS throughout each year.

If your child is struggling significantly with either anger, feeling low, feeling bullied, or grief and loss,

talk with your child’s classroom teacher about a possible referral through our Student Support Team

(SST).

 

RAGE (Re-Navigating Anger And Guilty Emotions) - an award winning six week anger

management course

Feeling Fantastic - aims at helping adolescence understand their feelings and emotions such as

anxiety and depression and learn how to express these emotions in healthy ways as opposed to

internalising them.

Managing The Bull - This is a four – six week course combining art therapy, games, group work,

and role plays to empower teenagers with social resilience skills, confidence and build self-

esteem to counteract bullies and prevent them from being just bystanders.

Seasons for Growth - Focuses on strengthening the social and emotional wellbeing of children,

young people and adults following significant change and loss in their lives.

Sincerely, Sharon Ransom - Guidance Officer





School Psychologist

 Our Psychologist Shannon Sloane will be working directly

with students and is based at Weir on Thursdays and Fridays.

The psychology service assists students who are having

difficulty participating in school life due to emerging social

and emotional wellbeing issues. Shannon’s role provides

short-term individual therapeutic services that are tailored

to students’ needs. Her role also includes providing supports

to the wider school community through education, tools and

information.  

Referrals to Shannon are made through the Guidance Officer

and already established Student Services Team. If parents,

carers or students themselves would like to discuss a referral,

they should first approach the Student Services Team to

discuss this.

Please keep an eye out for further information as well as

future articles regarding mental health and overall wellbeing.

For more information regarding the package:

https://education.qld.gov.au/students/student-health-safety-

wellbeing/student-wellbeing-package

Tuckshop

Tuckshop orders can be placed at the Tuckshop before school or via www.flexischools.com.au  

Volunteering at the Tuckshop is a great opportunity to support our school, meet new friends and be

an integral part of the Weir community. If you can assist as a volunteer in our Tuckshop, we’d love to

hear from you via email at Tuckshop@weirss.eq.edu.au or see Deb in the Tuckshop.

Thanks

Deb and the Tuckshop Team





Student of the Week

PREP P-AC: Trhue P-AW:

Hunter

P-CD:

Micah

P-MM:

Theo

P-MS:

Tahnee

P-RC:

Nova

YEAR 1 1-AT: Lielah 1-EM: Iva-

Lily

1-LC:

Sylvester

1-ML:

Elliahna

YEAR 2 2-EC: Cindy 2-KB:

Rayleen

2-KD:

Laylarni

2-LB: Leif 2-RG: Tony

YEAR 3 3-DS:

Kendyll

3-KP: Xavier 3-KR:

Patter

3-LB: Mia

YEAR 4 4-GC: Blake 4-MG:

Jerihus

4-SL:

Jackson

4/5-AS:

Elouisa



YEAR 5 5-AD: Kirby 5-CB: Ivy 5-MS:

Nathaniel

5-SB: Zach

YEAR 6 6-JE: Sienna 6-KH: Kyra-

Lee

6-RB:

Aurora

6-RD:

Nevaeh

SPECIALISTS INCLUSION

(4-SL):

Rylan

LANGUAGES

(5-CB): Koa-

Jae

(6-RB): David

HEALTH

(P-AW):

Claire

PE

Junior (P-

MM):

Jaydon

Junior (2-

KB): Nura

Senior (5-

MS):

Miracle

THE ARTS

Junior (P-

RC): Carter

Senior (6-

KH): Marc









AUSLAN

Would your student like to learn AUSLAN signs and songs?

Please let them know they are welcome to join our Auslan

Club, we  would love to see them there!

















Townsville & Thuringowa RSL Club

The Thuringowa RSL (pictured) is located in Kelso just past

the dam wall.

Click here to join or re-join both clubs for just $10 for 12

months of membership benefits.





Weir State School

 592 Ross River Road,

Kirwan QLD, Australia

 07 4726 1333

 admin@weirss.eq.edu.au  www.weirss.eq.edu.au



https://www.facebook.com/W

eirStateSchool/


